General Board Meeting January 13th, 2025



Mike Bongiorno

President

Jason Carroll
Vice President

Sam Summerville

Don Burbach
Secretary

Marci Cooke Registrar **Sean Garvey**Girls Travel Coordinator

Treasurer

Curt Nath

Rob Wolcott

Christie Green

Nate Schaeffer

Boys Travel Coordinator

Intramural Coordinator

Micro Coordinator

Marketing Coordinator

All were present with the exception of Curt and Christie. General Session began at 7:35.

Mike Bongiorno, Club President reported the following:

- Pledge of Allegiance.
- Motion to approve October Board Minutes, Jason 1st, Sean 2nd, All approved.
- Indoor training times have been communicated, please follow the schedule accordingly. If you are not using the time please let us know, we will open the availability for another team.
- 222 players have signed up for spring soccer, registration will close 2/1.
- Both Bargaintown and the High School will be good for the spring season. Due to construction some availability at Canale might be impacted.
- All new coaches must complete the new Grassroots coaching courses.
- PST training for Rec will continue.
- Motion for 5K for Recreation uniforms which will now include socks. Sean 1st, Marci 2nd all approved.

Sam Summerville, Club Treasurer reported the following:

Club's current balance for January is \$73,717.44 as of December 31, 2024

- Beginning Balance = \$113,225.18
- Total Deposits = \$3,530.00
- Total Payments = \$19,596.36.50
- Ending Checking Account Balance = \$97,158.82
- Beginning Balance for GOC = \$81.20
- Total Deposits for GOC = \$0
- Total Payments for GOC = \$0
- Ending Balance for GOC = \$81.20
- Liability Accounts (Included in checking balance)
- Girls Travel Team's Account = \$11,637.86
- Boy's Travel Team's Account = \$11,803.52
- Scholarships = \$ 0

General Board Meeting January 13th, 2025



Mike Bongiorno

President

Jason Carroll
Vice President

Sam Summerville Treasurer

Don Burbach Secretary Marci Cooke Registrar Sean Garvey Girls Travel Coordinator

Curt Nath Boys Travel Coordinator Rob Wolcott Intramural Coordinator Christie Green Micro Coordinator Nate Schaeffer Marketing Coordinator

Jason Carroll, Club Vice President, reported the following:

- Indoor practice will start 1 week from today.
- Schedule is complete and any changes are now the responsibility of the team.

Marci Cooke, Club Registrar, reported the following:

• 222 Registered for the spring, registration will close 2/1/2025.

Don Burbach, Club Secretary, reported the following:

• Once meeting dates are approved the website will be updated for 2025.

Rob Wolcott, Intramural Coordinator, reported the following:

• Preparing for spring, things are also looking good for coaches.

Sean Garvey, Girls Coordinator, reported the following:

All teams are registered and flight meeting occurred, no issues.